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Labor snubs primary school with token donation 
  
 

In what appears to be a cruel joke, Labor has offered Kapunda Primary School 
just $50 towards a $10,000 shortfall for the school’s electricity. 
 
Kapunda Primary School has been forced to fundraise over $10,000 each year 
since 2007 to cover electricity costs. 
 
But in response to concerns raised by Member for Stuart Dan van Holst 
Pellekaan Labor has increased Kapunda’s electricity budget by just $50 per 
year. 
 
“This is a cruel joke,” Mr van Holst Pellekaan said. 
 
“This tired, disinterested Labor Government has completely lost touch with the 
needs of regional South Australia. 
 
“Just $50 towards a $10,000 deficit is nowhere near adequate – it’s pathetic. 
 
“Labor has got its priorities wrong.  
 
“How can Labor justify spending over $500 million dollars on Adelaide Oval 
then completely ignore the needs of a regional school community.” 
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